
REPORT 

ON 

SOCIAL WELFARE CLUB EVENT “CHILDREN’S DAY CELEBRATION WITH 

UNDER -PRIVILEGED KIDS” 

Social welfare Club of ICFAI University Himachal Pradesh witnessed a very beautiful 

celebration of this year's Children's Day. Children’s day is to celebrate “childhood”. Children are 

loved by one and all. They win our hearts with their innocent smiles. This day is always special, 

as it marks the birth anniversary of our beloved Prime minister Pandit Jawaharlal Nehru who was 

very affectionate towards children. To honor this occasion, the Social Welfare Club under the 

able guidance of Prof(Dr) Ramanjeet Singh, Hon’ble Vice Chancellor, ICFAI University, 

Himachal Pradesh decided to celebrate it on 16th November 2021 with under-privileged children 

of village Kalujhanda since there was holiday on 14th November 2021. The main purpose of this 

event was to make children happy. 

The event included distribution of eatables, notebooks, pens, warm clothes to 

children. Fun filled acitivites (Dog in pond, Poshampa, Ringa-Ringa etc.) were also 

organized for the fun of children. A total of 53 children participated in the event. Five faculty 

members and 28 students along with Social Welfare Club Heads visited Village Kalujhanda for 

this event.  

The chief guests for the event were Rajeev Negi and Surinder Kumar, ward members of 

Kalujhanda Gram Panchayat, Distt. Solan, Himachal Pradesh. They graced the event and 

appericiated ICFAI university for celebrating this event.  

The event started at 02:40 PM. First of all ward members of Gram Panchayat were 

honoured for for their help to make this event happened. Komal, a student of BSc Medical 1st 

semester recited a poem on Children's Day. Children were given notebooks, pens, eatables and warm 

clothes. Fun filled activities were also organized for the children by the ICFAI students. Children 

took active part in fun games.  The winners were given gifts and chocolates as a reward. 

Children also danced on top of their favorite songs. It was a wonderful experience seeing the 

smiling faces of the children. 

  Parents of the children were motivated to send their children in schools and engage them 

in creative activities to make their life comfortable istead of rag-picking and begging. Parents 

were very  happy to see their children participating in  the event and were also thankful to ICFAI 

for organizing this event. Event ended at 4:00 PM. Overall this event was very successful. Social 

Walfare Club is very grateful for everyone's cooperation. 

 

 



Some glimpses of the event are:                                

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 


